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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Term Two has seen many changes.  We commenced with masks and social distancing, then concluded with 
an incredibly well-attended whole school Music Assembly.  It has been a pleasure to travel this journey 
with you. 

We look forward to a restful school break, and remind you that Monday 18 July is Pupil Free.  Staff will be 
joining all the Balcatta Cluster schools for a shared Collaborative Network morning. We welcome all 
students back to Term Three on Tuesday 19 July. 

Semester Two 2022 will see some staff changes.  Mrs Keira van der Wal will be the Principal of Kondinin 
Primary School for the rest of the year, and we will welcome Mr Andrew Knight to our Team.  Mr Knight is 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

 Term Two 2022 School Break Saturday 2 July – Monday 18 July inclusive. 

Term Three 2022 commences for students TUESDAY 19 July. 

 

Week 1 
Term 3 
July 

18 

SCHOOL 
DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Pupil Free Day 
Enjoy your Longer school 

Break   
 

19 
First Day for Students  

 Term 3 2022 

20 21 22 

Week 2 
Term 3 
July  

25   Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am 

26   Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 
Interschool Cross Country 

Selected Yr 3,4,5,6 students 
@ Charles Veryard Reserve 

9.10 – 12.40 pm 
 

27   Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 8.45am in 
the Hall 
 
 

28            
Lunchtime Green Team 
 
Principal’s School Tour for 
New Parents 5-6pm 

29   

  Week 3 
Term 3 
August 

1 2     Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 
Principal’s School Tour for 
New Parents 5-6pm 
 
 

3     Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am in 
the Hall 
 
Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm 

4 
  Lunchtime Green Team 
 

5 

Week 4 
Term 3 
August 

8   Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am  
 
   

9   Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

10   
Junior Choir Yr 3&4  

8.00-8.30 am 
 
Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 8.45am in 
the Hall 

11 
 
Lunchtime Green Team 

12 

Week 5 
Term 4 
November 

15 
 
 

16      Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

17     Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
 
Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am in 
the Hall 

18    
 
Lunchtime Green Team 

19 
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an experienced Student Services Associate who is substantive at West Balcatta Primary School and has 
most recently been in the Principal role at Osborne Primary. Andrew will be a good fit for our team. 

Mrs Terri Snart has retired, following a long, illustrious career – Mrs Lucia de 
Crescenzo will teach the Year Fours in Room 8 with Mrs Bunker. I am sure you join 
me in thanking Mrs Snart for her dedication, knowledge and passion.  We wish Mrs 
Snart the very best as she starts a new chapter of her life. 

Summative Student Reports have been posted to Connect.  If you have any 
difficulties accessing your child/ren’s reports, please email me; I will make sure you 
get your documents.  Many people love the electronic form of all communications, 
but if you like to have the Report in hard copy, please email Reception on 
tuarthill.ps@education.wa.edu.au and we will ensure the Summative Report is 
printed off and placed in your child’s school bag. 

There will be an opportunity early in Term Three to make an appointment with 
your class teacher/s to have a three-way conference – you, your child and the teacher – to set 
improvement goals for Semester Two. We hope to work with you to support every student at Tuart Hill 
Primary School to make the best progress and to achieve to their potential. Please look out for a call for 
appointments early next term.  

I look forward to continuing to work closely with you to support all our students to make educational 
progress and have a positive school experience. Enjoy your school break. 

Mrs Edwards presented an awesome Whole School Music Assembly that showcased our  

Junior Choir, Senior Choir, Brass, Flute, Clarinet  and Clasical Guitar IMSS musicians.   

We were thrilled to see the largest audience of parents and carers that we have enjoyed 
this year! So many shared the joy that our students experience when they sing and make 
music together.   

  

All the songs were amazing and inspiring, 
yet the pinnacle of the performance came 
toward the end, where the whole school 
sang their hearts out to 
highly respected teacher 
Mrs Terri Snart, as she 
retires from her significant 
teaching career.  

 

 

 

 

Whole School Music Assembly 

mailto:tuarthill.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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The Year 4 students went to the Spare Parts Puppet Theatre on Tuesday to see the puppet show of Hachiko. A beautiful 
story of loyalty and friendship between a Japanese dog and Professor Ueno.  

The students really enjoyed this experience and we would like to thank Mrs Snart for organising this for us.    

Cathy Donald Year 4 Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year Four Hachiko Excursion 
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The Tuart Hill Primary School Canteen was invited to assist with the media event to 
launch the enforcement of Stage one for the single use plastic bans.  

Mr Whitby’s team had heard that our Canteen Manager Jodie Ross had dumped single use 
plastics over a year ago, and decided this was an act to be celebrated. 

Tamsin, Caris, Zoe, Alfie, Grace, Sharnia Diva and Amjed joined Mr David Michael MLA and 
School Board member in close discussions with Minister Whitby.   

What an exciting event – maybe some of our Tuart Student interviews will be on the TV 
News! 

The Minister for the Environment Mr Reese Whitby comes to Tuart Hill Primary School 
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 The first three boys and 
girls crossing the line for 
each age group will be 
invited to the Interschool 
Cross Country, to be held 
at the Charles Veryard 
Reserve in North Perth, 
Tuesday 26 July 2022, 
from 9.10 am.   Please 
keep up your training 
during the school break so 
you stay fast and strong.                                                                                       

 

Our P&C is active and effective to support our School to provide programs and 
resources so that our students can access every benefit that help them make 
progress and achieve.Want to know more about the P&C? 

✳  Email pandcthps@gmail.com    ✳ Join the P&C Facebook group.   ✳ Chat to a committee member  

✳ Attend the monthly meeting (in person or virtually) – next meeting Wednesday 27 July 2022, 5.45 pm start at the 
School.      You are always welcome at the events or meetings, and we are open to any new ideas! 

Have a great week, Marion, P&C Secretary  

Faction Cross Country Run and enjoyed! 

Tuart Hill Primary School Parents & Citizens News 

mailto:pandcthps@gmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2F565055120280501&data=05%7C01%7Cbeverly.innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cc6fc704a815a45ebf9a908da537ede5a%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637914101725330532%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FiG7H2UmyGWvmbDBrvpyUg4QXn6inD58MG2dE%2FqZwLw%3D&reserved=0
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Community Notice  
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Do you know a student that needs support managing social and emotional challenges? 

The Secret Agent Society, for children between the age of 8-12 years, is designed to empower children with the skills 

and confidence they need to recognise emotions, express feelings, and communicate and play with others.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Notice  
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 Want to return to work or change careers? 

Want to work in a school? 
There has never been a better time with unemployment under 3%. 

 
Schools and other organisations are desperately hiring people for the following roles: 

 Gardener, cleaner, administration, management, canteen, education assistants and many other roles. 
 
Starting in July 2022, North Metropolitan TAFE are running a one-semester course on the skills required to be a 
successful candidate for employment in a school or elsewhere.  The course aids in preparation for entry into 
gardening, cleaning, administration, management, education assistant and any other types of work. 
 
We have had huge success supporting people to find work and the chances of gaining employment are strong.  This 
course is suitable for people new to the workforce and people looking to change career or looking for a return to 
work. 
 
The course includes: 

• Training in skills specific to the role you are interested in e.g. IT skills 
• Work experience in a school or other organisation 
• Help and support to find work 
• Help accessing further training as required e.g. Certificate III in Education Support 
• Development of your job application cover letter, resume and help with selection criteria 

Entry requirements: 
• 18+ 
• Strong work ethic 
• Good oral and written communication 
• Must be able to read procedures, safety sheets and chemical bottles 
• Must be able to send and receive emails 
• Successful completion of an entry interview 
• Working With Children Check and a Department of Education Clearance 

 
Course details: 

 Dates - Starts week 1 of term 3 and runs for up to 20 weeks 

 Many students finish the course early because they find work 

 Days - 3 days per week, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 9:15 until 2:45 

 Cost - Approximately $170 (subject to change) total course fee for full 20 weeks 

 Location - North Metro TAFE Leederville and on work experience 

 Qualification - GATE (Gaining Access to Training and Employment) Certificate I 
 
If you would be interested in this course, please email: 
 

Chris Hodson 
chris.hodson@nmtafe.wa.edu.au 

 
Disclaimer: North Metropolitan TAFE does not guarantee work after completing this course.  This course supports you to find 
work.  The course is run by North Metropolitan TAFE (RTO code: 52786) and is not endorsed by any authority or government 

department other than North Metropolitan TAFE. 
 
 

mailto:chris.hodson@nmtafe.wa.edu.au

